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BYG Clothing Drive! 

Saturday, May 10, 2025  

10:00am-4:00pm 

Community Presbyterian Church 

220 Main St, Chester, NJ  07930 

***All items donated must be in good, usable condition.                                                                 
Items we   collect are NOT SHREDDED. * **   

 

We are collecting: 

 Toys:  Soft or Hard Toys, below 14 inches 

 Linens:  Bedsheets,  Blankets, Curtains 

 Clothing and Shoes:  Men's, Women's, Children's, Infants  

 Accessories:  Belts, Purses, Backpacks, Ball Caps 

 

NOT ACCEPTABLE ITEMS 

-Books, Board Games, Puzzles, Large Toys (above 14 inches in size) 

-Art Supplies (Crayons, Markers, Coloring Books, Crafting Items, Fabric Scraps) 

-Furniture, Rugs, Exercise Equipment, Appliances or Electronics of Any Kind (Nothing 

with a Cord) 

-Winter Boots, Winter Coats, Single shoes, Roller Skates, Ice Skates 

-Dirty, Damp, Damaged, Tattered items, Rags, Items with Holes or Tears, Broken Items 

-Pack and Plays, Car Seats, Strollers, Baby Seats, Loungers 

-Miscellaneous Housewares, Decorative Items, Bric-Brac, 

-Dishes, Glassware, Baking/Cookware, Pots/Pans, Kitchenware of any Kind 

If you need to drop off prior to Saturday please Contact BYG to sched-
ule an appointment  bygworkcamp@gmail.com 

 

 

Fundraiser to benefit BYG Work Camp! 
 

A mission group composed of  local area churches that travel to Appalachia every            
summer with the Appalachia Service Project making many families homes warmer,              

safer & drier through home repairs. 
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From Your Pastor . . .     

                   “Where a people prays, there is the church; and where the church is;   

                                             there is never loneliness.” -                               Dietrich Bonhoeffer        
              

Lenten cross prayers 2025 
 

Barney F.    Marc and David   Mia 

Christine E.    My Grandma    Dad 

Stefan     Anyone and everyone  Sebastian 

Employment    Better Health    Comfort Zone Camps 

Matthew R.    Sara     Peace 

Saraphina    Meme     Alexis  

To be a better person  The Folgers family   Dee 

World Peace    Sophia    Mickey 

Dad during chemo   Forgiveness    Popop 

Ben and Madeline   Pearce    Decisions 

For Ryan, mom, dad, Boo, Max Brian C.    Paislee 

Anxiety    Felicia and Brandon             Robert S. 

Barbara J.    Maryam and Vincent  Our Country 

Helene F.    We are sorry for what we did. Jesus Please forgive us. 

 

On Holy Saturday, the day between Good Friday and Easter Sunday, one of the things I do to 

get the Sanctuary ready for Easter service is to remove the prayers from the Prayer Cross and 

turn it around so it can be filled with carnations.  This cross is up for the entire season of Lent, 

and everyone is invited to write prayer concerns on small pieces of paper and place them on 

the nails on the cross.  It is a symbolic tradition here at Community Presbyterian.  Above are 

the anonymous prayers from this year. 

Prayer is one of the things that binds us together as a congregation.  In worship we sing      

together, we participate in congregational prayer together in the Call to Worship and the                 

Prayer of Confession.  We listen to the Scriptures being read, after first calling upon God’s  

Holy Spirit to draw near to provide for us what we need to hear in the message for the day. 

Things then move from the corporate to the personal and individual.  We take the offering, 

which is an individual expression and response to the work that God is doing in our lives.  

Finally, we move into a space where we simply pray together.  We open up, sometimes with a 

faint trickle and others with a torrent.  We share with our sisters and brothers in Christ the 

things that bring us joy, hesitancy, sort, and despair.  This is the time when we can especially  

feel like a congregation, a unique and particular congregation as a part of the larger Church of 

Jesus Christ.  It is beautiful, heartwarming, tragic, and bonding.  Young and old alike voice 

what is on their hearts; we all listen, hear, and respond as we grow closer and closer as a  

people of God.                              
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BYG Fundraising event 

 

Pastor’s Pages continued 

We remember and acknowledge that God “hears” all prayers whether voiced or internal, and 

that God yearns to hear what we are feeling.  We close by joining together in the Lord’s         

Prayer, which was Jesus’ response to the first disciples  who sometimes struggled with what  

to say and how to say it in prayer.  It is truly a beautiful way to wrap up our time of worship    

together. 

I really cherish those moments towards the end of worship.  Sometimes it goes slowly and 

sometimes it seems to go on and on in a timeless space of communion together and with our 

God. 

Just some thoughts to share with you all on prayer as I take down the annual Lenten prayer 

cross.  I’ll see you Sunday, if not before. 

Your Pastor, 

Rev Chris Scrivens 
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 

From:  Your Stewardship & Finance Council  

If you’ve missed hearing about or reading the request to help pay for basement windows, here it is:  

Who are we here at CPC?  

Our faith is challenged but firm. Our community is strong. Our joys and our sorrows are shared. Our 

aging congregants are valued, and our youngest are treasured.  Our doors are open.  

But our basement windows are rotten. Literally rotten.  

Our basement is used for many things by many groups. Most importantly, the basement houses our 

Christian Ed classes and activities.  Countless children have heard Bible stories and been given Christian 

roots in our basement, and our intent is to ensure that many more do as well.  

To use the basement to its full capacity, replacing 10 broken windows and rotting frames with new, 

functional Pella windows is a necessary project, and the Session is committed to having it done. The 

total cost of this effort is estimated at $11,400.  

If you can help cover the cost of these windows by making a special contribution, it would be a big 

help. Make a note on the memo line of your check or on your online donation page that this donation 

is for the window fund.  

The General Assembly Mission team shared the results of 2024 special offerings this past month. Our congrega-

tion’s giving was up over 2023 by a significant amount in the two special offerings we take — over $2000 increase 

in Christmas Joy and over $1000 in One Great Hour of Sharing. Together with other congregations, we do make a 

difference in others’ lives.  

Please don’t forget to order Scrip gift cards for groceries and many, many other needs. As always, ask, Nancy Case, 

Ann Marie or any of our council members if you have questions.  

Think of your blessings, pray for your world and support our efforts financially as you are able. 

Thank you!!  

CPC S&F Council  

Dale Davis, Susan Johnson, John Pfaff (CPC Treasurer), Joan Stephens, Nancy Thaiss (chair) 

Stewardship & Finance 

Parish Life 

               BOOK CLUB 

Parish Life Book Club  selected  The Wager by David Grann as their next book.  They plan to meet Thursday, May 
15th at 6:30pm in the Fireplace Room of Fellowship Center  for a discussion of the book.                                                                                                                                               

Book suggestions and additional participants are always welcome!  If you have any questions, please contact                 
Joan Stephens (201-874-1477). 
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WORSHIP 

Worship Council would like to thank everyone who participated in or 
attended Holy Week Services last month!  It was a busy and exciting 
week ~ we hope you were able to partake in some of the drama and 
transformation the season offers. 

As the spring season unfolds, we pray that time spent at CPC, whether it’s on Sunday or any other day of 
the week, is time that helps you explore and contemplate your personal faith journey, wherever it leads 
you. 

Special thanks to Jeanne Perry for her work in helping to get the new choir  

robes which were showcased on Easter Sunday!   

See you at CPC! 

  

May 11: Mother’s Day 

Lay Assistant: Madeline Rolfe 

Ushers:  Matt McConnell, Alex Regber 

Coffee Hour:  Tom Perry, Matt McConnell 

   Al Lindstrom 
 

May 18:  

Lay Assistant: Christy Shepard 

Ushers:  Deacons Karen McConnell,  

   Karen Stewart 

Coffee Hour: Wanted/Needed 
 

May 25: Memorial  Day Weekend 

Lay Assistant: Harry Hager 

Ushers:  Elder Jeff and  Deacon Darcy Taylor 

Coffee Hour: Wanted/Needed 
    

June 1  Communion 

Lay Assistant: Elder Andy Smith 

Ushers/Communion Stewards:  Carolyn and Catie 

  Bearlepp 

Communion Set-Up & Stewards:  Deacons Martha 

  Smith and  NEEDED 

Coffee Hour: Michelle Scrivens &  

 

  

    

June 8:  Pentecost/Confirmands Join 

Lay Assistant: Deacon Michelle Scrivens 

Ushers:  Elder Christy Hemmes & Family 

Coffee Hour: Deacon Christy Shepard & 
 

June 15: Father’s Day/Trinity Sunday/All-

   church picnic 

Lay Assistant:  Betsy Regber or Christy Hemmes 

Ushers:  Sunday School members 

   ALL CHURCH PICNIC 
 

June 22   

Lay Assistant: Elder Al Kopacka 

Ushers:   Nancy Quam, Barbara Misar 

Coffee Hour: Dawn and Matt Siegrist  

 

June 29   

Lay Assistant: Elder Donna Price 

Ushers:   Robin Chu, Elder Al Kopacka 

Coffee Hour: Wanted/Needed  

    

  

  

Lay Assistant, Usher, Communion Stewards for May and June.   Fellowship & Refreshments TBD.    Please 

pencil in on your calendars if you haven’t already done so.  Thank you. 



WOMEN’S BREAKFAST  
 

       COME join us for our monthly 

breakfast out at the Chester Diner         

beginning at 8 a.m. on the first       

Saturday of each month.   The next breakfast will be 

May 3rd at the Chester Diner, beginning at 8am.  Plan 

to join us! Bring a  friend,  the more the merrier.   

There is nothing better than starting out your day 

with  wonderful fellowship and food! 
If you aren’t able to join us on the 3rd, our June 

breakfast will be June 7th, 8 am at the Chester Diner 

~pencil it in on your calendars and come!   

    CHURCH LIFE 
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                Presbyterian Women held their meeting on April 6, 2025; 13 women were present.  The minutes from 

        the previous meeting were approved.   A thank you was given to Christy Shepard for the generous gift to 

        fund the rehab of the old space in the basement for PW use.   More shelves have been purchased and 

   craft items are being sorted, plus items are being priced and boxed in anticipation of the November 15th,   

  Holiday Extravaganza.    If you have any Christmas items you would like to donate for the Extravaganza, 

please leave in the office.   We cannot take trees over 4 feet tall due to storage space.   Tax donation letters for the 

Holiday Extravaganza are in Beth's mailbox in the office, please help yourself.  PW also collects jewelry of any kind 

and small gift boxes year round.  There is a container in Fellowship Center where you can leave jewelry and gift           

boxes.    

         A big thank you to Terry Travis for single handedly moving all those Christmas boxes from the old 

 storage room to the new craft room!    

 There is now $20,000 in CDs earmarked for the Manse kitchen renovation.  PW will continue to raise 

 money for this project.   

 PW again sponsored an Easter Egg Hunt after the service on Easter Sunday.   Thank you Michelle for 

 organizing that fun event.  

 PW also voted to send $1150 to Women at Risk (WAR) International to purchase emergency survival 

 kits of  cooking equipment, blankets, and other supplies for the many refugees of the Myanmar 

 earthquakes.    

At the next Presbyterian Women meeting  we will be voting on our Presbyterian Woman of the year, so 
get your thinking caps ready!   June 1 is craft fair, June 8 is councils and the 15th  is our Sunday School 
picnic then we are in Peach Mode.   As you can see,  we’ve run out of Sundays.   Please have your PW 
woman of the year vote to Ann Marie by June 15.  I will have a short addenda to give out just so we are 
staying the course.  No formal meeting will be held, instead enjoy the picnic!  

Save the date-- Holiday Extravaganza will be Saturday November 15th.  10 am to 3 pm.  We are always looking for 
new and creative items to sell.   Let PW know if you have any ideas.    

‘Cultured Purls’ 

Everyone is invited to join us and bring 

a knitting, crocheting or other craft to 

work on. 

We meet on the first Tuesday of most months from 

1pm until 3pm in the Fireplace Room of Fellowship 

Center.   

Our next get together will be Tuesday, May 6th.  

Come join us for a delightful afternoon.  Our June 

meeting  will be Tuesday,  June 3rd.  Then we take a 

break for Peach Festival and start up again in Sep-

tember.   If you have any questions, please see or call 

Karen Stewart (973) 895-7212. 



Shop Rite donates 4% of the total gift card purchase to CPC.  

So, for every $100  you purchase in Shop Rite gift cards, CPC 

receives $4.  It's an easy process, it makes shopping easier 

and it's a great way to  contribute to CPC with NO out of 

pocket expense!    

SCRIP NEWS ~  In April we had 16 families purchase scrip 

with a net rebate of $305.35 for CPC with a year-to-date 

total of $1,185.19.  Thank you everyone, and a special 

welcome to our new participants!  Joan Stephens won 

this month’s donated gift card.  Orders are placed on the 

second Sunday of the month, but individual orders/

payments can be dropped off in the office prior to that if 

it’s more convenient.   If you have any questions                  

regarding the scrip program or would like to place an 

order, please contact Nancy Case (201-317-4437 or 

nbcase48@yahoo.com) and she will be happy to help 

you.  The next scrip order will be placed on Sunday,           

May 11, 2025.   

The Deacons had a wonderful and productive April. 
  

 First, we filled 63 Easter gift bags for the Chester Mendham Food Bank and a few church members.   We 

 received a generous donation that allowed us to put a  Chocolates Bunny and a package of Marshmallow 

  Peeps in each bag!  It brought happy nostalgia to many of our recipients.  
 

 On April 24th, we hosted a Veterans Dinner for 65 Vets and their attendants.  The Deacons and our own Veteran 

 members set up and served these most deserving men.  Donna Taylor and others from the Chester American 

 Legion, hosted the entertainment with enthusiastic bingo games that the men  really enjoyed!  

 With a most generous donation, John & Beth Pfaff financially sponsored this event.  The Deacons cannot 

 express how grateful they are for their support!   We plan to host another one in the fall, as we all agreed 

 it’s not only wonderful for our Veterans, but also ourselves.  
 

The Deacons had a fund raising event on Saturday, May 3rd.   We manned the parking lot for the Chester Food Truck 
event.  
 

Please let us know if you need any assistance in transportation or if you know of someone that would like us to visit.  

    CHURCH LIFE 
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When we purchase gift cards, the merchant makes a 

percentage donation back to the church.  There are 

many, many retail outlets of all types in the Scrip        

program, but the one most commonly used by CPCers is 

Shop Rite.  There are copies of the list of  Participating 

Retail Stores and scrip order forms available on the   

table in Fellowship Center.                                                                  

It's a  simple process to order:  

1.  Decide how much you want in  a variety of retailer 
gift cards.  

2. Make a check out to CPC - PW for that amount. 
 In the memo line, identify that it's for Scrip. 

3. Drop the check off in the office (we ask for payment      
 before we order your cards.) 

4. The office will email or call you when the gift cards 
 arrive,  usually later in the week Thursdays most 
 times).   

5. Pick your cards up  (full value of the check you 
 wrote) and use them for gifts, to pay for groceries 
 or for meals if you order restaurant gift cards, for 
 shopping i.e. Kohls, Old Navy etc.. 

Refresher on our Scrip Program and how it works.  

You get the full value of the card and CPC will get a percentage on each card.   Percentages vary by retailer.                          

From Your Deacons 

mailto:nbcase48@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

Preparations are already underway for the Peach Festival, even though it’s months away.                                                   
Here are some important dates for you to schedule on your calendars now. 

 June 14  9 am  Set up tables, clear stage, move furniture, retrieve items from attic and  prepare 
    for first day of donations. 

 June 16-21  9am - noon Donations accepted 

 June 16 and 19 5-7pm  Donations accepted 

 June 23 -28  9am-noon Donations accepted 

 June 24 & 26 5-7pm  Donations accepted 

 June 30 - July 3 9am - noon Donations accepted 

 July 1  5-7 pm  Donations accepted 

 DONATION CUT OFF DATE is Thursday, July 3rd  

 

JAM MAKING SESSIONS:  

 Tuesday, July 15 2-6 pm 

 Thursday, July 18 2-6 pm 

IMMEDIATE NEEDS:  

 BOOK CHAIR PERSON 

 Once we begin to accept donations, we will need people  to greet our donors, ask if they have questions 
about what we accept and do not accept ~ make sure we aren’t getting things we don’t accept 

Please continue to watch for emails, the newsletter and church bulletins for more Peach Festival news, wants 
and needs. 

AND two more important dates for your calendar:  August 1st:  TAKE IT ALL OUT DAY, and of course the big one 

August 2  PEACH FESTIVAL DAY!!!!! 
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Peach Festival 2025 



2025 Booths and chairs  
 

Baked Goods   Andy & Martha Smith amsmith@earthlink.net 
*Books:    NEEDED 
Children’s Books:    Karen Stewart  fijisweetheart@gmail.com 
    Karen McConnell  karenlee3@icloud.com 
Country Cupboard:  Diane Phares   dbphares@comcast.net 
    Barbara Misar  barbaramisar@gmail.com 
E-Bay:    Pastor Chris   pastor@cpcchester.org 
Farmer’s Market:  Christy Shepard  cssdsign@icloud.com 
50/50    Beth Pfaff   jlpfaff@comcast.net 
Lamps:   Ron McConnell  r.c.mcc@comcast.net 
Peach Ice Cream:  John Pfaff   johnpfaff3@gmail.com 
    Lisa Burns   glfsburns@msn.com 
    Judy Treutlein   judith_treutlein@comcast.net 
    Donna Price   drprice55@gmail.com 
Peach Pies:   John Pfaff   johnpfaff3@gmail.com 
Pictures:   Al Kopacka   TheKopackas@gmail.com    
Sporting Goods:  Al MacLennan   maclennan_al@comcast.net 
*Toys:    Michelle Scrivens  miciscriv@comcast.net 
White Elephant:  Terri Kramer   vkramer49@comcast.net  
    Nancy Thaiss   nancytmorris@comcast.net 
    Jerilynn Harris  jerilynnharris616@gmail.com 
Facebook:   Shannon Lavelle  lavelle.shannon@gmail.com 
Grounds:   John Pfaff   johnpfaff3@gmail.com 
Parking:   Mike Noll   nygastycoon@gmail.com 
Treasurer:   Betsy Regber   bestypfaff@gmail.com 
Publicity:   Beth Pfaff   jlpfaff@comcast.net 
 

*NOTE:  If someone would prefer to chair toys, Michelle will do books ~ 

 

PIT CREW for 2025: 

Pastor Chris, Jerilynn Harris, Jary Jibilian, Al Kopacka, Terri Kramer, Mike Noll, Ann Marie O’Connor, 

Beth Pfaff, John Pfaff, Christy Shepard, Terry Travis 

 

If anyone has been omitted, or info incorrect, please contact the office and we will correct it. 

Thank you. 
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FROM MISSION COUNCIL 

 

5K Your Way    
 
Join Us for Comfort Zone’s “Grief Relief 5K Your Way”! 
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 

Time: After Coffee-hour at Church. Bring a bag lunch. We will eat together at the church and then 
carpool to the Long Valley Trailhead for the Columbia Rail-Trail. 

Event Details 
Comfort Zone Camp invites you to participate in the "5K Your Way" event! Whether you choose to 
walk, run, or roll, this 5K is designed for everyone to enjoy. Bring your friends, family, and enthusiasm. 
We will be doing this as a church on the nearby Columbia Rail-Trail. 

About Comfort Zone Camp 
Comfort Zone Camp is a nonprofit 501(c)3 bereavement organization that transforms the lives of chil-
dren who have experienced the death of a parent, sibling, primary caregiver, or significant person. 

Registration 
Community Presbyterian is covering the entry fees for all participants.  

We are asking that each participant pass along this link to friends and family to donate to support this 
event – list “Team Edward” with your donation.  

https://czc.comfortzonecamp.org/give/663468/#!/donation/checkout 

$50 supports supplies for a Healing Circle 
$100 provides travel scholarship for one child 
$250 provides art therapy for a camp weekend 
$800 will send one child to camp 
$1600 will send two children to camp 

Spread the Word 
Share this flyer with friends, family, and colleagues, and help us make this event a huge success! We 
look forward to seeing you at the "Grief Relief 5K Your Way"! 
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  The following is a list of MAY and JUNE anniversaries and birthdays according to our church records.  If there 

are any additions or corrections, please let the church office know so that we are able to update our files.  

Thank you. 

   

MAY & JUNE  ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS 
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MAY 

Dan and Jerilynn Harris 05/22/82 

Dale and Carol Davis, III 05/24/80 
 

JUNE 

Erich and Betsy Regber 06/09/12 

Heberton and Patricia Fricke, III   06/13/92 

John and Beth Pfaff 06/13/76 

Rich and Jennifer Bordonaro 06/15/03 

Peggy Gibbon  06/04 

Felicia Burns  06/06 

Betty Wright  06/06 

Charlotte Biango 06/07 

Donna Price  06/16 

Karen Wilson  06/17 

Jeanne Perry  06/18 

Connor Alpaugh 06/20 

Terri Kramer  06/20 

Radek Piechuta 06/22  

Melissa Ash  06/25 

 

CHESTER FOOD PANTRY 

Please keep the Chester Mendham Food Pantry in mind when you grocery shop.   

Some items they can always use:  paper towels, toilet paper, peanut butter, snacks, drinks, 
mayonnaise, sides shampoo,  deodorant, coffee 

 PLEASE:  No Glass containers of any kind.   Thank you for your generosity. 

Donations may be placed in the trunk in Fellowship Center    

Charlotte LaClair 05/05 

Lucy LaClair  05/05 

Scott Dean             05/11 

Alice Bea   05/12 

Dylan Clessuras 05/14 

Shea Torgersen 05/15 

Cindy Zimmer    05/21 

Rebecca Thunberg 05/24 

Kimberly Biango 05/26 

Sharon Hooey    05/27 

Alan Lindstrom  05/27 

Kaylee Perry  05/28 

Darcy Taylor  05/28 

Shawn Cudnik  05/31 

Cole Thunberg  05/31 

JUNE 

Robert and Hope LeFrancis 06/17/63 

Mark and Joan Stephens 06/17/78 

Dick and Mary Lou Wynja 06/24/59 

Kenrich and Jen Bergmann      06/25/94  

Phil and Nancy Pappas 06/26/76 

Walt and Donna Price       06/30/79 



DIRECTORY OF CHURCH OFFICERS  

 

The Rev. Christopher Scrivens, Moderator of the Session (908) 879-5091 O pastor@cpcchester.org                                

 (732) 801-4801 C  

Sarah Jane Noll, Clerk of Session (201) 400-9043  sarahjaneplimpton2107@gmail.com 

John Pfaff, Treasurer (908) 768-9995 C johnpfaff3@gmail.com 

  

ELDERS 

Name  Council       Telephone  E-Mall 

Dale Davis Management Chair (908) 963-3150 dalestonyhill@hotmail.com  

 Stewardship & Finance  

Christy Hemmes Christian Ed/Parish Life (908) 310-6211 ycyoung262@gmail.com 

Bill Jardine Management (973) 252-1420 H N150w@aol.com                                             

Al Kopacka Worship, Chair (908)  619-9721 thekopackas@gmail.com 

Janet Lindstrom Mission (973) 908-1070 ajlindstrom@outlook.com 

Sarah Jane Noll Christian Ed/Parish Life (201) 400-9043 

John Pfaff Stewardship & Finance (908) 768-9995 johnpfaff3@gmail.com 

Jeff Taylor Management (908) 996-4649 guild4202000@yahoo.com 

Nancy Thaiss Stewardship & Finance,Chair (908) 879-4718 H nancytmorris@comcast.net 

  (908) 419-7415 C 

DEACONS   

Co-Moderators: 

   Christy Shepard  Christian Ed/Parish Life  (908) 892-3878 C ccsdsign@aol.com  

    Darcy Taylor  Christian Ed/Parish Life  (908) 996-4649  darcy2save@yahoo.com 

Lisa Burns         Christian Ed/Parish Life  (908) 975-3116 H glfsburns@msn.com 

      (908) 910-6340 C  

Al Lindstrom  Management    (973) 908-1072  ajlindstrom@outlook.com 

Al MacLennan  Management   (973) 449-4696  maclennan_al@comcast.net  

Matt McConnell  Management   (973) 945-9124  mmccnnll@hotmail.com            

Kristen Rolfe  Christian Ed/Parish Life  (973) 214-8627  k.m.bosland@gmail.com 

Joan Stephens  Stewardship & Finance  (201) 874-1477  stephens@mescomed.com 

Ruby Young  Worship   (973) 945-5440  bogona@hotmail.com                    

    

sarahjaneplimpton2107@gmail.com 
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Community Presbyterian Church 

MAY, 2025 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    

 
1 
9:00 Aerobics 

 

 

National Day of 

Prayer 

 

 

2 
 10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

 

 

5:30-7:30 Pack Event 

AOL Bridging Cere-

mony 

3 
8:00 Women’s       
Breakfast 
 
11-5  DEACONS 
Parking Fundraiser 
 
 
 
 
7:30 AA Meeting 

4 Communion 

9:15 Choir Rehearsal  

10:00 Worship  
10:15 Sunday School 
11:00 Fellowship & Ref. 
 
 
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

5 
10:00 Al-Anon 

            

 

 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies  
7:00  Confirmation 
7:30 Boy Scouts 

6 
9:00  Aerobics 
 
1:00 ‘Cultured Purls’ 
 
3:00 Bible Study 
 
 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 

 

7 
9:30 Healthy Bones 

 

 

 

4:30 DIY Ex. Ladies 

 

6:30 Bell Rehearsal 

7:30 Choir Rehearsal  

8 
9:00 Aerobics  

 

10:30 Quilty   

           Pleasures  

 

 

9 
9:30 Beginners Mt 

10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

 

 

10 
10-4 BYG Clothing  
             Drive 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 AA Meeting 

11 Mother’s Day 

  9:15 Choir Rehearsal   

10:00  Worship 

10:15 Sunday School 

11:00 Fellowship & 

           Refreshments 

SCRIP 

COUNCILS 

6:00 IPSA 

  

12 
10:00 Al-Anon 

  

 

           

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

 

7:30 Boy Scouts 

13 
 9:00 Aerobics 

Fifty Plus ~ on trip 

  

 

3:00 Bible Study 

 

7:00 Ovreaters Anon 

14 
9:30 Healthy Bones 

 

 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

 

6:30 Bell Rehearsal 

7:30 Choir Rehearsal 

15 
9:00 Aerobics  

 

 

 

 

6:30 Book Club 

16 
 10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 AA Meeting 

18 
9:15 Choir Rehearsal 

10:00 Worship 

10:15 Sunday School 
11:00 Fellowship&Ref. 
             
 
 
 
 
6:00 IPSA 
 
 

19 
10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

 7:00 DEACONS 

7:00 Confirmation if 

needed  

7:30 Boy Scouts 

20 
9:00 Aerobics 

 

 

3:00 Bible Study 

 

7:00 SESSION  

Confirmands meet 

with Session 

7:00 Ovreaters Anon 

21 
9:30 Healthy Bones 

 
 

 

4:30  DIY Exer. Ladies 

6:30 Bell Rehearsal 

7:30 Choir Rehearsal 

7:30 B.S. Com. Mtg. 

22 
9:00 Aerobics  

 

10:30 Quilty             

            Pleasures 

 

 

 

23 
  9:30 Beginners Mtg 

10:00 Al-Anon 

 

Kitchen Use ~ N. T. 

24 
 

 

 

 

 
7:30 AA Meeting  

 

25 
9:15 Choir Rehearsal 

10:00 Worship 

11:00 Fellowship&Ref. 
            
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

26         

MEMORIAL DAY   

OBSERVED 

 

10:00 Al-Anon 

 

Office Closed 

27          

9:00 Aerobics 
 

10:30 Fifty Plus Club 

 

 3:00 Bible Study 

 

7:00 Overeaters     

           Anon 

28 

9:30 Healthy Bones 

 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

 

6:30 Bell Rehearsal 

7:30 Choir Rehearsal 

29 

9:00 Aerobics 

30 

 10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

31 

10-5 Chester Craft 

Fair 

 

7:30 AA Meeting  



 
Community Presbyterian Church 

JUNE, 2025 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  Communion 
BYG Craft Fair Parking 
Fundraiser 
 
9:15 Choir Rehearsal 
10:00 Worship 
11:00 Fellowship  
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

2 
10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

 

7:30 Boy Scouts 

3 
9:00 Aerobics 

         
1:00 ’Cultured Purls’  
 
3:00 Bible Study 
 
 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 

4 
9:30 Healthy Bones 
 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

   

630 Bells  

7:30 Choir Rehearse 

5 
9:00 Aerobics  

6 
10:00 Al-Anon 

7 
8:00 Women’s B’fast 

at Chester Diner 

11 Mem. Svc.? 

 

 

 

7:30 AA Meeting  

8 Communion 
9:15 Choir Rehearsal 
10:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday School 
11:00 Fellowship  
            Councils 
            Scrip Orders 
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

9 
10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

 

7:30 Boy Scouts 

10 
9:00 Aerobics 

         
10:30 Fifty Plus ~ last 
until August 
 
3:00 Bible Study 
 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 

11 
9:30 Healthy Bones 
 

 

4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 

   

630 Bells  

7:30 Choir Rehearse 

12 
9:00 Aerobics (last 

class for summer) 

10:30 Quilty   

           Pleasures 

 

 

 

13 
9:30 Beginners Mtg.  

10:00 Al-Anon 

14 
9:00 Peach Festival 

        WORK DAY              

Set-up: move tables, 

’stuff’ from attic, 

ramp etc. 

 

7:30 AA Meeting   

15 Father’s Day 

All-Church 
         Picnic 
9:15 Choir Rehearse 
10:00 Worship 
11:00 Fellowship & 
All-Church Picnic 
  
  
6:00 IPSA 
 

16 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
begin 
Sorting & Pricing 
begins 
10:00 Al-Anon Sanct. 
             
  
 
4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 
 

17        

9-12 PF Drop Offs 
Sorting & Pricing  
 
 
 
 

5-7 PF Drop Offs 
 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 
            Sanctuary 

18 

9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
                  
      
4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 
 
7:30 Choir Rehearse             
 

19 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 
 
 
5-7 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 

20 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
  9:30 Al-Anon             
Beginners Meeting 
10:00 Al-Anon sanct. 
 
 
 
 
 

21 

9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30 AA Meeting  

22 

9:15 Choir Rehearse 
10:00 Worship 
11:00 Fellowship 
 
 
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

23 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
10:00 Al-Anon sanct. 
           
4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies  

24 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 
7:00 SESSION 
5-7 PF Drop Offs 
 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 

           sanctuary 

25 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 
4:30 DIY Exer. Ladies 
                
7:30 Choir Rehearse 

26 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 
 
5-7 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 

27 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
10:00 Al-Anon-sanct. 

 
Deadline for  
July-August News-
letter articles 

28 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 

 

 

 

 

7:30 AA Meeting   

 

29 
10:00 Worship 
10:15 Summer 
Sunday School 
11:00 Fellowship &   
           Refreshments 
 
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

30 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
10:00 Al-Anon-
Sanctuary 
 
 
 
7:00 DEACONS ? 
 

. 
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